

9/27/2022

District 21 Business Meeting

Started with Declaration of Unity Read by (Christina)

Sam (DCM) will send announcements via email.

Margarete read Preamble.

Tradition 9 Read by Gary. Gary did not have a comment about it

Concept 9 Read by Terri. Her comment we have structure to follow in the first place. Big Book.

Mentioned a speaker who said a good leader will get the information in and out to our groups without a personal agenda.

We have 3 new GSR's

John or Joseph Roseville (Sam I don't have confirmation on their names.)

????? I think Roseville

Susie- Roseville Happy Hour women's group

Sam asked they meet w/Laura

6:12 pm Reviewed last months minutes. Minutes Approved.(Sam I didn't get who approved the minutes and who 2nd the approval.)

Laura Registrar Said Meeting Scheduled reprinted 1000 copies 8/29/2022. She gave Loreen our inactive group list.

Michael Web Master working hard on our site. Said we have On-line schedule up on site and is in a printable format. Sam asked is there a print icon on the site. Michael said it shows how to print. Both schedules are up and ready in a downloadable PDF. (On-line and In-person meeting schedules). Web site committee still needs another person.

Michael attended the National AA Work Shop 9/11/2022 (I think this date is correct?) He found it very helpful. He got to interact with the founder. The founder helped Michael a lot with making sure AA approved literature was used on our website. There was talk about keeping in person and web meetings separate.

Michael has been working on multiple languages, he has 9 downloaded but, is going to narrow it down to about 4 of our most common languages in our area.

Finance reports are on line. Email Troy if you have questions about the Treasurer Report.

H&I is not here. Third Tuesday they meet at Palm Ave. It was said information on website was not correct. Sam asked for Michael to check into it. Sam said the news is only Juvenal Hall was open. Someone mentioned Acres of Hope needs Women to go on Mondays.

Bridging the Gap Volunteers needed. Gary asked what is it Sam and New GSR Joseph (I think) explained it. Signups are on line.

PI/CPC Public Information Terry not here Sam Spoke. Said we are lacking. We need volunteers Terry W. meets at Palm 2nd Tuesday of the Month. He has a list of institutions to deliver pamphlets too. There was talk if we all picked one place it would help.

Christina- Pacific Regional Forum Trustees of World Service

She talked to the non-Alcoholic and had a great experience hearing their insight. Spoke to the Alcoholic Trustees as-well very informative.

She mentioned L.A. PRAASA 3/2023 and Alaska PRAASA in 2025. Save your money it will be great 😊. The trustees mentioned to her building an informed group conscience. From in person to online very important to include our theme of the service structure.

Box 459 Are you getting it? Read it.

Molly non-alcoholic trustee to develop a faithful life and Christina mentioned David K. practice sharing our opinion without the need to impose ours on them. Paul said Touch ad High tech. (She will share this on web site. I Think)

Safety for A.A. ers local zoom meeting Sam has forward it.

ONRE will speak at Mini Panels

Laura Looked up meetings without a GSR has been going with a group to these meetings spreading the word.

DCM Report

People need to Register and go to Mini PRAASA it is important.

ACM Delegates Report- Sam Emailed us.

The people are driven by the group let the groups know they own it.

Big Book Supply is down. New Books without dust covers are coming.

Sam talked to the GSO Finance. Said they're down about 1 million dollars. (I don't know if this is correct, I didn't hear well)

The group contribution down. Individual contributions up. (People online)

Price of Grapevine products going up January 2023. Birthday envelopes still available.

Sam mentioned check address for mailing contributions. General Service Board. On-Line contributions are a good bang for the buck way to contribute.

Finance Report

Plan is to spend more than we are taking in because our groups contributed to our area. We need to spend down.

Spending Plan

Hybrid equipment is expensive, Western Regional Forum, translation equipment. Go over with our group to hear their opinion's.

Announcements

Laura registrar won't make it to Mini PRAASA her group has a fundraiser.

New Castle Big Book 23 Anniversary Dessert Potluck November 14th 2022. 6-8:15.

North Auburn Group Halloween Party on Halloween 7-9. More details to come.

Minutes done by Cindy L.